Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, November 28, 1983

Present: Leslie B. MacNeil, John J. Jones, Katherine M. Ring.
Selectmen met at 7:30, signed checks, abatements and letters.
Waived:reading of last weeks minutes.

Two bids were received for the Brockway. The bid from B.A. Runton of
Francestown was the highest and therefore accepted. ($365.00)

Mr. Reynolds has 13.1 A. in current use. He has since built a house
on this land and must remove some from CUV. He has requested removal
of one acre from currant use.

Mr. & Mrs. MacLachlan requesfied information on solar exemption. Since
they have not been assessed for their solar, they can not be granted
an exemption. Exemption would be allowed if the solar is assessed and
increased the value of their home. His veterans exemption will be

in effect next year

Selectmen have been looking into the requlations on class V and V1
Roads. It was found that when a road.as not been maintained for at
least five years it is considered claQEEVI“gk(or portion of Road)

RSA 229 Article 5 section # 7. John will check with Lloyd Henderson,
Town attorneg to see if Selectmen's interpretation is correct.

A question had come up about the fee charged for pistol permits.

Brian Brown,':police chief, had been granted permission by former
Selectmen to keep the money as petty cash. About $60. a year is
collected from this source. There is also about $60. collected from
insurance forms that the Selectmen agreed to have the police department
use as petty cash. Leslie MacNeil, John Jones and Katherine Ring
agreed that the police can continue to use the funds for petty cash.
ie. washing the cruiser, paint, office supplies etc.

Jim Dennison spoke to the Selectmen about the Southwest Reg. Assoc.
They do very little if anything for the Town and Planning Board and
Selectmen are questioning if they should continue with membership.

George Cole to be asked to check out Liberty Farm Road and make repairs
before the heavy frost. There are some holes around the bridge and
will have to be taken care of.

Selectmen have all agreed to continue with Rymes for oil deliveries.
Richard Jennison was sworn in asgs auditor.
FANN to be rolled for 30 days.

Brian Brown and Chris Joseph spoke to the selectmen about the insurance
coverage for the .Town employees. The amount covered by the present -
policy leaves a considerable amount for the employee to vay.in the

event of hospitalization. ' Les had planned to look into the J plan bats

.2had not done so. He agreed to have the P.D. look into it and get back
to the Selectmen with figures.

Meeting adjourned 11:00 ems



